

DEGISIONS

Members of Regional Council

Chair Frank Dale

Trank Daic

Mississauga
Bonnie Crombie, Mayor
George Carlson
Chris Fonseca
Nando Iannicca
John Kovac
Matt Mahoney
Sue McFadden
Carolyn Parrish
Karen Ras

Pat Saito

Ron Starr

Brampton

Linda Jeffrey, Mayor Grant Gibson Martin Medeiros Gael Miles Elaine Moore Michael Palleschi John Sprovieri

Caledon

Allan Thompson, Mayor Johanna Downey Annette Groves Jennifer Innis Barb Shaughnessy

The following are decisions made by Regional Council on Thursday, February 8, 2018.

Topics in this Issue:

- Update on the Greater Toronto Airports Authority and Matters Regarding Privatization
- Regional Official Plan: Measuring and Monitoring Report (2017)
- Curbside Battery Collection

Delegations

Update on the Greater Toronto Airports Authority and Matters Regarding Privatization

Regional Council passed resolutions supporting the efforts of the City of Mississauga to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding, including the payment of fair Development Charges and Payments in Lieu of Taxes, with the Greater Toronto Airports Authority, as well as efforts to be consulted and work with the Federation of Canadian Municipalities to develop a Canadian Airports Act.

Regional Council received a delegation from Janice Baker, City Manager and Chief Administrative Officer, City of Mississauga, who advised that Lester B. Pearson International Airport occupies approximately 4,400 acres of land and covers approximately 10 per cent of all land in the City of Mississauga. She reviewed the outcomes of past litigation and issues between the City of Mississauga and the Greater Toronto Airports Authority (GTAA), including the decision that held that airport

lands occupied directly by the GTAA are exempt from taxation, but portions occupied by third-party tenants are liable to pay both city and regional property taxes. She highlighted that there has been no interest from the GTAA to move to a generalized agreement with the City of Mississauga that outlines protocols for the collection of Development Charges and a dispute resolution process. With respect to airport privatization, Janice Baker highlighted the lack of legislation or policies to regulate the relationship between airports and municipalities or limit activities to airport operations; the potential impact to municipal and regional tax, land use, expansion and municipal infrastructure; and, the potential for foreign ownership.

(2018-64 to 2018-66)

Public Works

Regional Official Plan: Measuring and Monitoring Report (2017)

Regional Council received a presentation from Mark Head, Manager, Research and Analysis, Integrated Planning Division, who stated that the Measuring and Reporting report is a requirement of the Regional Official Plan and addresses new Growth Plan indicators and provincial direction on monitoring, supports the Growth Management Strategy and informs the Peel 2041 policy review. He presented progress highlights in the areas of Built Environment, Natural Environment, and Resources noting that the monitoring results will be incorporated in background research, discussion papers and policy development to update the Regional Official Plan. The monitoring results will also be provided to the province to fulfill Growth Plan monitoring direction.

For further information, please visit: Report Item 7.1

(2018-75)

Curbside Battery Collection

Regional Council passed a resolution to continue the Curbside Battery Collection Program.

Approximately 47.7 tonnes of batteries were diverted from landfill in 2017 through the Region of Peel's various battery collection programs, including 11.2 tonnes which







were collected through curbside collection. While the collection amounts were lower than anticipated, 2017 collection events successfully diverted batteries that otherwise would have ended up in landfill.

Continuation of the program ensures continued funding of transportation and processing from Stewardship Ontario. Two battery collection events will be included in the 2018 collection calendar to coincide with Earth Week in the spring and Waste Reduction Week in the fall. Staff will continue to raise awareness of the program and communicate to residents about the impact their participation has made.

For more information about Waste Management in Peel, please visit: http://www.peelregion.ca/waste

(2018-73)

Meetings at a Glance

Next Peel Housing Corporation Meeting Thursday, March 1, 2018 – 8:30 a.m.

Next Regional Council Meeting Thursday, February 22, 2018 – 9:30 a.m.

Next Government Relations Committee Meeting Thursday, March 1, 2018 – 11:00 a.m.

Next Waste Management Strategic Advisory Committee Meeting

Thursday, March 1, 2018 – 1:00 p.m.

All meetings are held in the Region's Council Chamber, Fifth Floor, 10 Peel Centre Dr., Suite A, Brampton, unless otherwise noted.

For additional information on any of the items or to obtain a copy of a report included in Decisions, please contact the Region of Peel, Clerk's Office at 905-791-7800, ext. 4526.

Decisions is published after each Regional Council meeting.

If you would like to be on our mailing list, please E-mail: decisions@peelregion.ca or call: 905-791-7800, ext. 4526.

Internet Address - http://www.peelregion.ca

Subscribe to Connect to Peel and stay up-to-date.